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t’s time to load up the D fer headin’ on down the trail, pardners! The

2014 DOALI national rally is a’comin’ soon, and we don’t want
anyone to miss the whoopin’ and hollerin’ good time we’uns are
a’gonna have in Gillette, Wyoming!

Head wrangler Bob Williams and his ranch hands have been
a’workin’ overtime to git the vittles planned, the dance hall ready, the
bunkhouse all arranged, and gatherin’ some mighty fine dudes to give
y’all good advice and laughs. Yer a’gonna enjoy a heapin’ helpin’ of
knee-slappin’ fun this a’comin’ August in Cowboy Country.

This hyar’s issue is the last chance we’re a’gonna git to let y’all
know what’s in store fer ya, so don’t miss anythin’ inside these hyar
pages. We’re a’lookin’ forward to sayin’ “Howdy!” as you git to that
thar place in Gillette.

Y’all ¢’mon, now, ya hear? YEE-HA!

Seriously, though...
We really do have some fun things planned, as well as helpful
seminars, eager-to-serve vendors, and rousing entertainment. Not only
is the venue (CAM-PLEX) top notch, but so are the opportunities to see
some of America’s most beautiful sights within an easy drive.

The last date for registrations to be received is August 4. Don’t put
it off ... git that registration in pronto, pardner. We’ll see y’all soon!
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President’s report

he harsh winter is long past and by now, many of us have already

put hundreds of miles on our D’s, seeing new places, returning to
old favorite locations, or visiting friends and family. Good friends and
fun places are really what DOAI is all about. Felesa and I recently re-
visited Mountain View, Ark., with friends from the Ozarks Discovery
and Louisiana Mudbugs chapters. We have forged hundreds of great
friendships during our 15-year association with DOAI and expect to
establish many, many more.

You demonstrated the depth of your friendship in a very important way when so
many of you expressed concerns and prayers for my recent eye surgeries. Thank you
more than words can express. It was a scary scenario that could have resulted in
permanent total loss of the eye. I am ecstatic to report 100 percent success — 20/20!

National rally time is closing in. The Northwest Adventurers are planning a great
time for us August 26-31 in Gillette, Wyo. Rally Master Bob Williams has provided
much more information elsewhere in this newsletter. Be sure to register by August 4.
I look forward to seeing you (with BOTH of my 20/20 eyes!) there.

A new notice is prominently displayed on our website and in this newsletter
introducing the Amazon Affiliate program in which DOALI recently enrolled. This
program will pay us a commission on all your Amazon purchases. It is completely
transparent, private, and your purchase price does not change. I encourage you to read
Bob Cook’s article that provides more detail, bookmark the link and use it for all your
purchases. This is not an endorsement for Amazon but simply taking advantage of
their program to secure additional revenues. It will help us keep dues low and
continue to provide high quality services such as membership communication —
software updates, web services, postage, printing, etc. Thanks to our guru Bob Cook
for bringing this new revenue stream to fruition.

MORE GOOD NEWS: “There’s gold in them thar hills!” was the cry in 1849 as
gold was the “discovery” in California. I am happy to report that in 2014 there is a
new and different “Discovery California”— the newest DOAI chapter.

Local chapters are the very lifeblood of our association. That’s where we get to
really know one another and become a family. Although we have north of 100
members in California, we have been lacking a local chapter there for almost a
decade. We searched high and low for someone who would take on the task of
establishing this chapter and found three!

In a cooperative effort, Phill Seaman, Jim Sullivan, and Southwest Region VP
Mike Scott figured out a way to do it. They worked tirelessly to contact California
members and organize them into a new chapter named Discovery California.
Congratulations, fellas! (By the way, this is the second chapter Mike has been
instrumental in forming over the past three or so years.)

Phill is the chapter’s first president. They will rally at various spots in California
and, while their emphasis is for California residents, any DOAI member will be
welcomed as a visitor or member. Especially if you live in the “Golden State,” contact
Phill at phillip_seaman@hotmail.com; he wants to meet you! <>

John Baer

Caring for our DOAI family

lease keep these members who have experienced the loss of a spouse in your
prayers:
Freddie Perry, whose husband, Del, died in May.
Liz Marien, whose husband, Angel, died in March.
Ed Doss, whose wife, Jean, died in February.
Please pray for a return to good health for these members:
Jody Bruce, recovering from a bout of pneumonia in March.
Lorrie Keneson, recovering from an April 15 heart attack.
Pete Shaffer, recovering from surgery in May.
Please email Nina Soltwedel (doaiexpress@discoveryowners.com) when a club
member is ill or hospitalized, or a death has occurred in a member’s family. <>
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2014 national rally details

t’1l be August 4 before you know it, folks. That’s the final date we can accept registrations for

the exciting 2014 national rally happening in Gillette, Wyo., August 26-31. We have lots planned

for your time in Wyoming, and here’s just a taste of what you can expect:

Agenda

Responding to requests from those who want to know what we
have planned, here’s the tentative agenda. It is subject to
tweaks between now and August 26, but this gives you a fairly
good idea of how the week will go.

August 24 and 25 (early arrival days) --

No activities planned
August 26 (scheduled arrival day) —

First timers meeting

Welcome party w/catered food and guest speaker
August 27 (open/free day) —

Golf tournament

Durham Bison Ranch tour

Explore Gillette and surrounding areas on your own

Dinner on your own
August 28 (open/free day) —

Deadwood/Devils Tower tour

Explore Gillette and surrounding areas on your own

Dinner on your own
August 29 —

Seminars

Vendors

Catered dinner

Entertainment with a Western twist — Jack Jensen
August 30 —

Seminars

Vendors

Catered dinner

Entertainment with a Western twist — Gordy Pratt
August 31 (departure day)

Seminars/meetings/discussions/events
In addition to the first timers meeting scheduled for August 26,
there will be a chapter presidents’ meeting, the DOAI board
meeting, and the DOAI general meeting.

Seminars and roundtable discussions plans are still under
development. The following list is subject to change and
additional seminars are planned:

Book swap/craft and white elephant sale
Seminars by vendors (T/B/A)

2% Escaping my RV (approximately two hours, hands-on)

7% Keeping your computer and you safe on the Internet
(PowerPoint presentation)

%¢  What is a password manager and why do I need it?
(PowerPoint presentation)

7% Cloud computing (PowerPoint presentation)

7% Full-timing ... is it for me? (discussion)

2% Co-pilots’ roundtable (discussion)

2% Pilots’ roundtable (discussion)

7% Ladies’ tea

7% Quilting class

2%

7k

Entertainment
We have some great entertainment on tap:

Friday

Jack Jensen and his musical variety show is
on the “menu” for Friday evening. A solo act
since 1978, Jack has performed for quite a
few RV rallies across the country, and has
been a favorite at CAM-PLEX. He has also
performed at county, state and world fairs to
appreciative audiences.

Saturday

Veteran entertainer Gordy Pratt
will by our “second main course”
on Saturday evening. An
extraordinary guitarist, comedy
writer and published songwriter,
Gordy has performed his stand-up
musical comedy show as The
Original Fabulous ONE GUY for
hundreds of corporations,
associations and other
organizations throughout the U.S.
He has appeared on ABC’s Good
Morning America, and has opened
for Kenny Chesney, the Nitty
Gritty Dirt Band, The Beach Boys and many more.

Charitable Outreach

An important part of every national rally is our efforts to raise
funds and provide non-perishable food for charitable
organizations in the local area.

50/50 drawing

The 50/50 drawing allows participants to purchase tickets ($1
each and six for $5) at various times throughout the rally week.
Several times during the week (usually during a group meal),
a ticket or tickets will be drawn. The winnet/s receive half of
the collected funds, and the other half will be set aside for the
year’s chosen recipient. Previous recipients have been
American Legion posts, as well as the Wounded Warrior
Project. This year’s recipient will be announced at the rally.

Quilt raffle
For a number of years, ladies of the DOAI have been creating
handmade quilts that are themed to each particular rally, and
this year is no exception. In true Wyoming fashion the quilt,
entitled “Under Wyoming Skies,” depicts a buffalo on the
prairie.
DOALI quilters use a “round robin” approach to their
quilting projects. In a round robin, the quilter begins with a
Continued on next page...
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National rally details, continued

centerpiece, and each successive quilter adds her own unique border to the quilt. As the
project is passed from quilter to quilter around the country, it grows into a beautiful one-of-a-
kind quilt.

This year’s quilters, coordinated by Freddie Perry, include Hazel Allen, Felesa Baker,
Judy Jo Bruton, Jana Davis, Tracy Sellers, Doris Smith, Anne Spearman, and Linda
Zilinski. At this time, we do not know what the finished size will be ... queen or king.

Although we will have just one quilt this year, we think you’ll agree it’s a stunner. The
quilt will be on display during the rally and tickets will be available for $1 each or six for $5.
Write your name on the back of the ticket and you won’t have to be present to win. The
winning ticket will be drawn on Saturday night and all proceeds will go to a local charity.

Food Bank collection

As in past years, the rally site will serve as a collection point for non-perishable/canned foods, to be given to a food bank serving
the Gillette area. Look for the “Food Bank” sign in our rally hall and let’s see if we can top last year’s collection. The director
of the food bank in Virginia said DOAI donated more in one week than the bank receives in three months!

Other events to pique your interest

As mentioned on page 3, there will be a number of roundtable discussions, seminars, and PowerPoint presentations. Two of the
most popular annual roundtables are the pilots’ and co-pilots’ events. The pilots’ roundtable discussion (mostly men, but women
are welcome, too) focuses mainly on the operation of the D, as well as mechanical matters, etc. The co-pilots’ roundtable
discussion (mostly women, but men are welcome, too) focuses mainly on the interior of the D ... cleaning, cooking, storage, etc.
There is likely to be something for everyone at each of these discussions.

Ladies’ tea — a quilt trunk show

Plans are underway for a delightful afternoon in Wyoming, having tea and cookies and viewing an assortment of handmade quilts.
Are you a quilter? If not, do you own a quilt or two? We’d very much like to have each lady bring a quilt from home for show
and tell during the tea. Bring your treasure/s and get ready for a delightful time at the rally. Questions? Contact Freddie Perry

at fperry3(@gmail.com.

Book swap and white elephant/craft sale
Oh, my...what a treat we have in store! Bring your books to swap (leave one, take one) and go home with lots of new titles to
enhance your reading hours. Clean out your coach (and home) and bring those unwanted goodies that someone else is bound to
want, and those items you’ve created. Price ‘em right and you can go home with $$$ in your pocket!

The swap and sale will be a joint event in the main rally room at CAM-PLEX. There will be no charge for sellers; all you
need do is set up your own table, make your own sales, and collect your own money.

Quilting class
Are you a quilter? Or a quilter-wannabe? We have something right up your alley: a quilting class!
We will be paper-piecing a miniature quilt. Here’s what you will need to bring:
Sewing machine in good working order (don’t forget extra needles, power cord, and foot pedal)
Neutral color thread
Craft scissors
Good sewing scissors
Cutting mat and rotary cutter, if you have them
A seam ripper
Freddie Perry will lead the class, and she will have an extra mat and cutter for anyone to use.
She will also have an extra sewing machine or two. A kit including fabric and pattern will be
available.

Freddie needs to know how many kits to prepare, so if you have questions, or if you think you would be interested in this
class, please email her at fperry3@gmail.com. The deadline to register for the class is July 20.

e — T e S

As mentioned in the beginning of this article, this has been just a taste of what we have planned for you. Between now
and then, a lot more planning is on our agenda, and it’s all for you! Send in your registration, get the coach ready, haul
out the maps and program the GPS, then head to the wild west of America in August for a whoop-de-do time in

2

Wyoming! See y’all thar, pardner! Yee-ha! <

SRR
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Traveling to the 2014 national rally

If you have looked at a map of the U.S., you will have noticed that Gillette, the site of the 2014 national rally, is tucked away
up in the northeastern part of Wyoming, and at first glance, it seems to be almost “off the grid.” Ah, not so! Interstate 90 passes
through that nice town, so getting there from the east and further west will be, as they say, a piece of cake. If you live south of
Wyoming, it’1l still be easy to get there. US highway 59 enters Gillette from the south.

If you do not have a GPS or a route-mapping program, an excellent way to get good directions is to use Google Maps. First,
type CAM-PLEX in the Google search box. The page that comes up shows various links to the venue’s website. On the right side
of the page is a starburst graphic and a small map and the words: “Cam-Plex-Multi-Event Facilities: Ticket Office.” Right below
that is a tab marked “Directions.” Click on that and you will be taken to Google Maps. In the upper left hand corner will be a drop-
down menu in which you can enter your home address. Then click on the car icon and wait a few seconds. The program will then
give you a mapped route from your home to the campground. In some cases, alternative routes will be given, and an estimated
number of hours the trip will take is included. The routing also will warn of possible toll roads, etc. If you don’t have a GPS or
a route-mapping program, this will stand you in good stead.

To give you an idea of the lay of the land, following are three views (two here and one on the next page) of the CAM-PLEX
area, approaching via [-90. I-90 from the east, take the Garner Lake Road exit and go south to Windmill Drive. I-90 from the west,
take the US 51 exit, go east to Garner Lake Road and then go south to Windmill Drive. The parking crew will meet you at the
corner of Garner Lake Road and Windmill Drive. Continued on next page...
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Traveling to the national rally, continued

iy

This view shows the Reata Campground, both
regular and handicap parking.

parking

Sy

Handicap ';

This view shows Garner Lake Road
crossing US 59 (coming from the
south). Below is a closer view
showing the approach to Windmill
Drive from the south on Garner Lake
Road.
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More “tastes” of Gillette!
If you plan to arrive early (August 24 or August 25), here are some fun things to do around Gillette, and a little history.

Campbell County Rockpile Museum
This museum serves as the local history center for residents of and visitors to

&b Campbell County. Permanent and changing exhibitions focus on local and regional

- L MUSEUM 3 history with an emphasis on the culture and people of the county, including large

© " WMELCOME % FREE)

. | collections of rifles, saddles, fossils, Native American artifacts, wagons,

# homesteading artifacts, coal, oil and gas artifacts, and much more. Admission is
free. Open 9am to Spm Monday through Saturday, the museum is handicap
accessible. 912 W. 2nd Street, Gillette; phone 307.682.5723.

Campbell County open-pit coal mines

The open-pit coal mines work around the clock, producing more than 40 percent of the coal
used to fuel America’s electric power plants. To put that figure in perspective, if Campbell
County were a country, it would be the sixth largest coal-producing nation in the world!
From June through August you can experience one of the coal mines and its massive | =
equipment right up close. Just stop by the Campbell County Visitors Center, 1810 S.
Douglas Hwy, Ste A, Gillette, to schedule a free guided tour (phone 307.686.0040). Or,
spend as much time as you like at the coal mine overlook, or at the retired equipment
display, both open year-round.

¢ Historic downtown Gillette

Take a stroll down Gillette Avenue and shop at one of the many independent boutiques.
Enjoy dining at any of the various restaurants. One such restaurant, Lula Belle’s Café, 101
N. Gillette Avenue, is right next to the rail yard. There you can view coal trains as they pass
through town ... approximately 90 each day. Each train car holds 100 tons of coal.

1911 Jail Cell =»

One of the oldest buildings in Gillette is accessed via
Country Elegance store, 219 S. Gillette Avenue. The
cell is part of the original Wyoming territorial prison
which housed famous (or infamous) outlaws such as
Butch Cassidy. When you visit, find bullet holes in
the metal door. For information, call 307.682.1760.

11 S
How Gillette got its name

Edward Gillette was a surveyor, working for the Chicago, Burlington and Quincy Railroad in 1891. The track was originally
planned to follow Donkey Creek, with the station to be at Donkey Town (at that time, an end-of-track tent city). Gillette located
a shorter route, eliminating a number of bridges that would have been required, thus saving the railroad company a considerable
amount of money. History claims that Gillette was hoping the savings might be translated into a pay raise. Well, he was
recognized...the company appreciated the savings and named the town for him! Gillette was later employed as chief engineer
exploring a layout for a possible railroad in Alaska’s interior (1899). He recommended the track begin in Port Valdez and go into
the interior. Congress engaged in debate over the next seven years ... in fact, Congress was still debating the subject in the 1970s,
except that the method of transportation changed from railroad to pipeline. Ultimately, Port Valdez became, for reasons expressed
by Gillette, the port at which the pipeline ended. Thus endeth today’s history lesson!
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Portia Williams

Membership director’s report

e welcome to DOALI the following new and reinstated members since

the April issue of Discovery Express. We encourage them to join one stivegen
or more of the various DOAI chapters. We welcome our newest chapter, |
Discovery California.
Again, we have several members who are just one referral away from {aggepn

tnvido
ik}

Chigesaws

I

bienvenue
grspeclala prinlani

. WEICOME

Welkombienvenida %wlam'

fem

venit
i

willko
velkommen

receiving a free year’s membership in DOAIL. Remember, when you refer
three new members to DOALI you receive a one-year free membership.

Eric/Michele Abbott, Coeur d'Alene ID
Rebecca/Jeff Armstrong,

Wesley Chapel FL
Mark Banning/Shaleen Soulreyret,

Port Orange FL
David/Jennifer Baratta, Cary NC
Milt/Jenny Barnes, Cincinnati OH
Bob/Linda Benson, Brawley CA
Dan/Brenda Blackard, Valliant OK
Anna/Michael Brown,

Santa Rosa Beach FL
Tom/Tisa Bulin, The Woodlands TX
Wayne/Linda Burk, Mannford OK
Paul/Roxanna Busch, Grande Cache AB
Danny/Mandy Catalano, Essex Fells NJ
Mike/Diana Claxton, Corvallis OR
James/Luzviminda Coffman,

Rio Rancho NM
John Cymber, Las Vegas NV
Richard Daniel, Cary NC

Steve/Jill Davis, Delataville VA
Robert/Julie Flarida, Lima OH

Gene Friend, East Peoria IL
Raymond/Rosemary Gabaldon, Belen NM
Bill/Sharon Guckeen, Elk Grove CA
Richard/Joanne Hakman, Apopka FL
Steve/Sharon Hendricks, Kapolei HI
Gregory/MaryAlice Hill, Myrtle Beach SC
Michael Hilton, Kerrville TX

Carl/Gwen Hopper, Carson City NV
Mike/Debbie Hottinger, Viera FL
Curt/Melinda Houdyshell, Raymore MD
Gene/Pat Howell, Fayetteville NC
Jerry/Trudy Jacobsen, Post Falls ID
Wayne/Shirley Joiner, Eldorado TX

Ken Lacewell, Bryant AR

James/Janet Lamphere, El Centro CA
Wayne/Barbara Long, Oklahoma City OK
David/Mary Lowrey, Flowery Branch GA
Hartley MacDonald, Fort Lauderdale FL

OAI badges are available and are a great way to show your support of the best
RV club in the country! The color is “French blue” and the size is 3 inches wide by

1.25 inches high.

Badge w/pin back (with or without two holes)*

Badge w/magnet back (with or without two holes)*
Bolo tie (specify black or white)
Job bar (for officers or chairmen) with rings
Shipping (up to two badges or two job bars)

Note: When ordering, specify if you want two holes in bottom two corners for job
bar/s). If you don't specify, the badge will come without corner holes. If you are
ordering more than two badges or more than two job bars, call 407.365.3722 for
shipping charge information (or email signman@signman.net).

To order:

1) Print order list; 2) write check for total amount of order; 3) print your name and
your ship-to address. Send list, check, and your information to: The Sign Man, PO Box
622143, Oviedo FL 32762-2143. Allow two weeks from receipt of order to delivery of
items.

Kirk/Maureen Maclnnis,

Stevenson Ranch CA
Patricia Marsalisi, Danbury CT
Joseph Martin, Martinsville IN
Denis/Joan Matties, Spring TX
Shelton/Joyce McClure, Beaumont TX
Robert/Deborah McHenry, Concord NH
Robert Mecker, Washington MO
Eddy Metzig, Lubbock TX
Sylvain/Eloise Meunier,

New Smyrna Beach FL
Clyde/Barb Myers, Conroe TX
Earl/Cheryl Nordstrom, Woodbury MN
Liz/Wahlon O'Neal, Riverton KS
Bruce/Linda Orvis, Chattanooga TN
Elvis Paul, Lafayette LA
Tony Peterson, Lincoln NE
Alvaro/Bekki Pineda, St. Paul MN
David/Charla Portus, Hudson FL
Rick/Cynthia Price, Madison SD
James/Darline Robinson, Longview WA
Robert/ Rozzell, Chino Valley AZ
Arthur/Marion Sarles, Prattsville NY
Barry Schulz, The Woodlands TX
William Schulz, Woodlands TX
Daryl/Wendy Seim, Willow River MN
Robert/Nancy Sherwood, Hyde Park NY
Eddie/Donna Slaughter, Canton MI
Gerald/Judith Sloan,

Hot Spring Village AR
Jim/Cindy Steel, Pensaola Beach FL
Henry/Linda Terrill, Harriman TN
James/Darleene Terry,

North Las Vegas NV
Jim/DeeDee Tranfaglia, Loudon NH
Stephen/Mary Tucker, Alpine CA
Robert/Joanne Turnage, Longwood FL
Kevin Ufholtz, Fullerton CA
Mark/Candy Van Frachen, Kalispell MT
Greg/Barbara Watkins, Scottsdale AZ
Tom Watson, El Centro CA
Hal/Hilda Wehrman, Lakewood WA
Joe Whitaker, Edinburg TX
Donald/Shirley Wilson, Wilsall MT
Jim/Meg Wilson, Central SC
Dick/Peggy Wood, Ellenton FL
Sharry/Doug Woodward, Salem OR

T e,
P - e e ep

2014 National Rally
registration deadline is
- - August 4 ¢ «
Register SOON!
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Rally opportunities

You are welcome (and encouraged) to attend any of these
rallies! Contact chapter president (see page 10). See also

the consolidated rally schedule at www.discoveryowners.com.

August 2014 -
26-31  Northwest Adventurers, Gillette, Wyo.
T/B/A  Texas Discovery Road Runners, rolling rally

26-31 National rally, Gillette, Wyo.

September 2014 -

9-14  Midwest Discoverers, Gettysburg, Pa.

12-16  Florida Discovery Sunshiners, Dunedin, Fla.
19-22  Discovery California, Red Bluff, Calif.
22-26  Texas Discovery Road Runners, Austin, Tex.
26-28 D’Zonas, Fool Hollow Lake Rec Area, Ariz.
28/10-5 Blue Ridge Discoverys, Lewisburg, W.V.
October 2014 -

8-12 Mason-Dixon Discoverys, Whaleyville, Md.

16-19
17-20
17-21
T/B/A
T/B/A

Ozarks Discovery, Eureka Springs, Ark.
Discovery California, Escondido, Calif.

Florida Discovery Sunshiners, Fort Myers, Fla.
Desert Rats, location T/B/A

Texas Discovery Road Runners, location T/B/A

November 2014 -

7-9 D’Zonas, Apache Junction, Ariz.

12-15  Discovery Texans, location T/B/A

14-17  Discovery California, Paso Robles, Calif.

January 2015 -
25-30  Southeast region rally, Seffner, Fla.

February 2015 -
13-15 D’Zonas, Lake Havasu City, Ariz.

March 2015 -
T/B/A  Discovery California, Paicines, Calif.

April 2015 -
23/5-4 D’Zonas, Death Valley/Las Vegas/Grand Canyon

May 2015 -
T/B/A  Discovery California, Lotus, Calif.

September 2015 -
25-27 D’Zonas, Lake Powell, Ariz.

November 2015 -
6-8 D’Zonas, Lake Pleasant, Ariz.

Helpful contacts for Discovery owners

Allison Transmission, GM Corp. ......... 800.252.5283

Atwood Mobile Products ............... 800.825.4328

Camping/rest areas/dumps/fuel websites:
................ www.accesscamping.com v X 3
................ www.campingroadtrip.com v X
................. www.gasbuddy.com v X O ¢ 3%

............ www.rvdumps.com/dumpstations

........................ www.rvparking.com v/
........................ www.rvparky.com v/ X

Caterpillar RV engine support ........... 877.771.3126
Carefree of Colorado .................. 800.621.2617
Carriage Carpets (Shaw Flooring) ....... 877.706.3054
CCIControls ......ovvvvieininnnnnnnnn 800.521.5228
Cummins,Inc. .............. ... ...... 800.343.7357
Denso (call Fleetwood) . ................ 800.322.8216
Discovery parts:

FleetwoodRV,Inc.................. 800.322.8216

Sullivan RV Sales & Service .... 800.720.0484, Ext. 6
Walt’s RVSurplus ................. 909.421.1107

DOAI badges: TheSignMan ............ 407.365.3722
DometicCorp. .....ovviii i innns 800.544.4881
Fan-TasticVent ....................... 800.521.0298
FleetwoodRV,Inc.. .................... 800.322.8216

www.interstaterestareas.com

Freightliner Custom ChassisCorp ....... 800.385.4357
General Electric ....... www.geappliances.com/geac/
Goodyear Tire & Rubber ............... 800.321.2136
Intellitec . .. ... 800.251.2408
Kidde Safety products . . ................ 800.880.6788
Kwikeeproducts ...................... 800.736.9961
Magnadyne ............cooiuiiiiinnnnnn 800.638.3600
MCD Innovations . ............c.ouvunnn 800.804.1757
Michelin North America ................ 800.847.3435
Norcold,Inc. .......... ... 800.543.1219
Onam......oviiiiiiiii it 800.888.6626
PowerGear ............. ..., 800.334.4712
Riverpark .............ccoiiiiiinn.. 800.442.7717
RVDoctor ..................... www.rvdoctor.com
RVP(Coleman) ..........covuvuveunnn. 316.832.4357
RVP (Suburban) ................couunt. 423.775.2131
RV TireSafety ................ www.rvtiresafety.com
Spartan Chassis,Inc. ................... 517.543.6400
Splendide .............. ..., 800.356.0766
ThetfordCorp. ......... ..., 800.521.3032
Trojan BatteryCo. ............ www.trojanbattery.com
Velvac ... 800.783.8871
Winegard ...........ciiiiiiinn.. 800.288.8094
Xantrex Technology ................... 800.670.0707

Apps for smartphones (free or paid): v/ Apple; X Android; 0 Windows; ¢ Mobile Web; 3z Blackberry
For other member-recommended helpful contacts, visit www.discoveryowners.com
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DOAI officers/chapters/committees/website

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President

John Baker, 8419 Clover Leaf Dr, Richmond TX
77469-4867, 281.341.7177;, 281.814.0004;
bakerjohn@swbell.net

Executive Vice President

John Curtis, 21350 Osage Trl, Garden Ridge, TX
78266-2035; 210.651.6818; 210.287.1496;
jacurtis3@satx.rr.com

Vice President for Development

MaryAnn Crowell, 207 County Rd 3000, Lott TX
76656-3828; 254.584.2400; 254.644.6225;
macrowell979@gmail.com

Secretary
Freddie Perry, 9732 Pyramid Way #338, Sparks
NV 89441-6258; 530.249.1842;

fperry3@gmail.com

Treasurer
Dick Tracy, 6 Cambridge Ct, Fleetwood PA
19522-1018; 610.207.2016; dtracy@ptd.net

Vice Treasurer

Larry Weinberg, 10005 Altamont Cir,
Fredericksburg VA 22408-9535; 540.710.6555;
540.226.5722; Iw9966@verizon.net

National Rally Master

Joe Stewart, PO Box 9100-176, Bandera TX
78003-9100; 830.535.6633; 830.460.0683;
retafwx@aol.com

Past President/Registered Agent

Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, King George
VA 22485-5210; 540.663.3725; 540.379.6767,
marshall@megodwin.com

North Central Region Vice President - NC

(IL, IN, IA, KS, MI, MN, MO, NE, ND, SD, WI, MB, ON)
Bev Kaiser, 34801 Pheasant Rdg, Richmond MI
48062-1834; 586.727.7230; 586.615.2263;
bjk601@comcast.net

Northeast Region Vice President - NE

(CT, ME, MA, NH, NJ, NY, OH, PA, RI, VT, NB, NL, NS, PE, QC)
Jack Romeyk, 14 Avondale Dr, Islip NY 11751-
4402; 631.889.2731; captjackro@yahoo.com

Northwest Region Vice President - NW

(AK, CO, ID, MT, OR, UT, WA, WY, AB, BC, NT, SK, YT)
Bob Soltwedel, 4736 Harwich St, Boulder CO
80301-4217; 303.530.0775; 303.513.8548;
bob.soltwedel@gmail.com

South Central Region Vice President - SC

(AR, LA, OK, TX)

Jay Keneson, 404 Cypress Springs Dr, Spring
Branch TX 78070-4640; 830.885.6043;
210.827.1855; jayk@gvtc.com

Southeast Region Vice President - SE

(AL, DE, FL, GA, KY, MD, MS, NC, SC, TN, VA, WV)
Bob Deal, 200 Baymount Dr, Statesville NC
28625-9547; 704.876.3218; 704.682.0345;
bdeal49@gmail.com

Southwest Region Vice President - SW

(AZ, CA, HI, NV, NM)

Mike Scott, 7725 N Cortaro Rd, Tucson AZ
85743-8826; 520.579.9931;
jamdscott@earthlink.net

CHAPTERS

Blue Ridge Discoverys (SE Region)

Glenn Camp, 33 Castle Dr, White Sulphur Springs,
WV 24986-2205; 304.536.4249; 304.667.7249;
campglenn006@gmail.com

Desert Rats (SW Region)

Gary Velasquez, 8608 Grandbank Dr, Las Vegas
NV 89145-4813; 702.255.6014; 702.205.6709;
garypatti@aol.com

Discovery California (SW Region)

Phillip Seaman, 7020 Sonora Ct, Ventura CA
93001-1441; 805.644.8952; 805.202.6717,
phillip_seaman@hotmail.com

Discovery Texans (SC Region)

Jim Pellow, 610 Camino Cielo, Marble Falls TX
78654-5941; 830.385.1006;
jkpellow71@gmail.com

D'Zonas (SW Region)
Mike Scott, 7725 N Cortaro Rd, Tucson AZ
85743-8826; 520.579.9931;
jamdscott@earthlink.net

Florida Discovery Sunshiners (SE Region)
Ron Wacker, 1720 Sherwood St, Clearwater FL
33755-2937; 813.240.6552;
discovery@rvfunhome.com

Heartland Discoverys (NC Region)

Beverly Kaiser, 34801 Pheasant Rdg, Richmond
MI 48062-1834; 586.727.7230; 586.615.2263;
bjk601@comcast.net

Louisiana Mudbugs (SC Region)
Fred Reid, 311 Camille St, Alexandria LA 71301-
2702; 318.448.8545; 318.446.2339;

fmreid@aol.com

Mason-Dixon Discoverys (SE Region)
Dick Tracy, 6 Cambridge Ct, Fleetwood PA
19522-1018; 610.207.2016; dtracy@ptd.net

Midwest Discoverers (NC Region)

Jerald Call, 6825 County Road 16, Butler IN
46721-9417; 260.868.2580; 260.927.5397,
jecallnorthpond@netzero.com

Northwest Adventurers (NW Region)

Gilbert (Wally) Wallington, 1729 S Fairway Dr,
Pocatello ID 83201-2311; 208.237.4655;
gwallington@juno.com

Ozarks Discovery (NC Region)

Bruce Plumb, 4384 State Hwy Y, Galena MO
65656-4604; 417.239.4544; 417.239.4502;
bplumb@centurytel.net

Texas Discovery Road Runners (SC Region)
Doc Simpson, 8910 Cowset Ln, San Antonio TX
78266-2638; 839.980.7309; 210.867.0750;
winsamsa@aol.com

COMMITTEES AND WEBSITE

Audit

Ricky Keen, 8 Beaver Creek Loop, Roland, AR
72135-9749;501.247.2124; rkeen120@gmail.com

Founder/President Emeritus
Jim Devine, 10321 Jacob Ct, Fairhope AL 36532-
4534; 970.209.4757; £195810@gmail.com

Historian

MaryAnn Crowell, 207 County Rd 3000, Lott TX
76656-3828; 254.584.2400; 254.644.6225;
macrowell979@gmail.com

Membership Director

Portia Williams, P O Box 95, Saint George UT
84771-0095; 888.594.6818;
doaimembership@discoveryowners.com

toll-free

Merchandise Director
Jody Bruce, 25340 Plum St, Brooksville FL
34601-4716; 813-744-0411;
bruce7073@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor/Publisher

Nina Soltwedel, 4736 Harwich St, Boulder CO
80301-4217; 303.570.2736;
doaiexpress@discoveryowners.com

Nominating

Marshall Godwin, 8071 Windsor Dr, King George
VA 22485-5210; 540.663.3725; 540.379.6767;
marshall@megodwin.com

Webmaster
Bob Cook, 876 Higgins Ave, Deltona FL 32738-
7971; 386.860.8274,;

webmaster@discoveryowners.com

Website
www.discoveryowners.com
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Webmaster’s report

e keep DOAI dues low by implementing
Wcost-saving measures such as the
GoGreen newsletter program. Now, we have
a new program to generate additional revenue
and we need your help. DOALI has joined the

. Amazon Affiliate (referral) program. Instead of
~ typing Amazon.com in your browser (or using

the Amazon app
on your phone or tablet) when you
go there to shop, click the Amazon
link on the DOAI home page |
instead. You still go to the same
Amazon.com website, but DOAI will get a small commission
on your purchase. Your price is still the same and you pay
Amazon just like you always have.

Your credit card’s “cash back” or bonus points are not
affected. DOAI won’t know what you purchased, but you will
help defray expenses associated with the website and
newsletter. Please consider bookmarking this page after you
click the link and use it every time you shop at Amazon. %

‘\
Bob Cook

—

Click to Order
amazoncom

National rally master’s report

extend thanks for Mike and Judy Scott’s

Imterest and work in establishing a new

# DOALI chapter in California. I know it took a

huge amount of effort. Welcome, Discovery
California!

August is almost here and already plans
are being made for attending the 2014 national
rally in Gillette. Have you begun planning for
the trip? I sure hope so. Several of us here in Texas have
already made arrangements for a rolling rally. In fact, we had
a member from southeastern Oklahoma ask to join us in the
Texas panhandle. Any others out there?

See you in Gillette! <

Joe Stewart.

Secretary’s report
inutes of the board meeting held in
Seffner, Fla., January 28, 2014. Present
were John Baker, MaryAnn Crowell, Jay

Keneson, Jack Romeyk, John Curtis,

Marshall Godwin, Dick Tracy. Quorum

present, plus one guest, Jody Bruce.
& President John called meeting to order;
minutes of last meeting approved; no
financial report.
% New business:
® Name tag holder inventory at zero; President John will
order 500 more.

® 2015 Camp Discovery set for January 25-30, following
FMA rally at Lazydays, Seffner, Fla. Florida Discovery
Sunshiners chapter will host, and Camp Discovery
technical notebooks fee will hold at $17 each.

Freddie Perry

® North Central region vice president Bev Kaiser has
informed the board that Heartland Discoverys chapter
members are not interested in hosting the 2015 national
rally. As a result, that rally will be hosted by the DOAI
board of directors. The general consensus was that the
Tom Raper RVs proposal was too good to be true, and
that one building had not even been started. The board
will look into the situation and make a decision.
® The 2016 national rally is to be held in the Northeast
region. The Midwest Discoverers chapter has stepped
forward to host since many of its members reside in the
Northeast region. Chapter president Jerald Call and
chapter secretary Bev Kirk will begin site search for a
time of Labor Day through mid-October 2016. The
board requested an interim proposal at the meeting
during the 2014 national rally.
& Meeting adjourned <
Report submitted by MaryAnn Crowell

Executive vice president’s report

fter leaving Camp Discovery in January,

we took a cruise through the Panama
Canal and didn’t return home until March 1.
Texas was experiencing cooler weather but,
due to a four-year drought, we are still in much
need of rain.

Judy and I have attended two rallies with
our local Texas Discovery Road Runners
group and enjoyed their friendship while
visiting the Texas area, specifically the towns of Weatherford
and Wichita Falls, two towns which, in the past, we just drove
through. We were pleasantly surprised and enjoyed the visit.

Please watch for and use a new service provided by DOAL
It is called Amazon Affiliate program. The newsletter will
include information on how to use this service, and the service
will benefit DOAL

Judy and I are making plans to attend the national rally in
Gillette in August. If you haven’t signed up, please do so
ASAP. An application is in the newsletter.

I look forward in seeing everyone. Remember RVING is
all about fun-fun-fun! <

&

John Curtis

The Ultimate Hub Tool

This tool is used to remove Freightliner’s chassis hub nuts on
coaches with Alcoa rims. It saves the hubs from unforgiving
channel locks and pipe wrenches, plus allows you to remove
hubs for cleaning and polishing. The only molded hub tool that
indicates the proper direction for removal of the hubs. Contact
Frank Cason, 1917 Stone Dam Rd, Chuckey, TN 37641,
423-552-5257, cason.frank@gmail.com. $13incl. s/h. You can
order on the Internet at www.ebay.com/sch/i.html?_tr
ksid=p5197.m570.11313&_nkw=Ultimate+Hub+Nut+Tool&_s
acat=0 Paid Ad
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Region vice presidents’ reports
Southeast

e

Bob DeaI'

Here in North Carolina, we are looking forward to a nice summer of exercising the D. I’'m sure some of you
are planning rallies or have already attended a rally this year.

Our Mason-Dixons chapter had a fun rally in Wilmington, N. C., in April. We had a number of members
visiting us from the Blue Ridge Discoverys. Some visited the sights and enjoyed local restaurants. Those playing
golf had great weather and enjoyed their day. Five of us went fishing. Our fishing trip was, to say the least, not
productive. We hooked a few, very small fish, not much larger than the shrimp we used as bait. We were not
discouraged ... we just plan on using larger hooks next time. I hope you have a safe and enjoyable summer. Enjoy

this beautiful country while traveling in your Discovery. <

Southwest Region

Mike Scott

t has been a great quarter in the southwest. The Desert Rats and D’Zonas chapters have been active with both
Ijoint and individual chapter rallies. But that’s not the best news. The best news out of the southwest is the
formation of a new California chapter — Discovery California.

A group from across California met at Pinto Lake Park just south of San Jose April 25-27 to form this new
chapter. A huge “thank you” to Phill Seaman for setting this up. We had five rigs attending, and several others
are very interested; we intend to see them join soon.

Attendees included Phill, along with Jim and Susan Sullivan, Al and Donna Anderson, Terry and Shari

Shick, and Mike and Judy Scott. Officers of the new chapter are: President - Phill Seaman; Vice President - Jim
Sullivan; Secretary/Treasurer - Shari Shick; Rally Masters - Al Anderson and Terry Shick. Please join me in welcoming this
new chapter to the DOAI. Next on my list is New Mexico. Happy trails! <&

Chap’rer presidents’ reports

Blue Ridge Discoverys
Well spring has sprung and I love it. What
a way to celebrate spring by going to
Stone Mountain, Ga., for a great rally. Gail
and I had not been to Stone Mountain State
Park before, and it was a pleasant surprise to
see this beautiful site. The rally was hosted by
Bob and Barbara Zumwalt, Bruce and
Margaret Ellen, Charlie and Elaine Harvell
and Pat and Sue Stanton. It was the usual activities such as
cookouts, golf, going out to dinners, touring the park and other
items of interest in the Atlanta area. To me, one of the best
parts of a rally is seeing old friends again and enjoying the
camaraderie that comes with a rally.

Our next rally will be in Lewisburg, W. V., at the state
fairgrounds. We are planning our first full-week rally
beginning September 28 and ending October 5. This will be a
cook’s vacation rally, so cooks won’t need to bring their aprons
— just a hearty appetite. Other than gathering to break bread
together, some of the planned events will be a tour of the now-
inactive famous government bunker located beneath the
Greenbrier Resort in White Sulphur Springs, W. V. Also, we’ll
tour an exhibition coal mine, visit the Tamarack, as well as the
tallest single arch bridge in America. Folks come from all over
the world on Bridge Day to jump from this bridge into the
National Historic Gorge. We’ll tour a local distillery, plus a
few other activities. Gail and I will be the rally hosts. Come
join us.

We are pleased to continue to add members to our chapter
— four new members in the last three months! Jim and
Marilyn Brown from Parsonsburg, Md.; Gene and Pat
Howell from Fayetteville, N. C.; Tommy and Emily Bailey
from Flowery Branch, Ga.; and Terry Merrion and Bonnie

Glenn Camp

Worley from Sebastian, Fla. A big welcome to all of you! <

Desert Rats
he Desert Rats and D’Zonas chapters
conducted a co-rally on April 11-14 at
Buckskin Mountain State Park on the Colorado
River just outside of Parker, Ariz. The Desert
Rats were represented by Gary and Patty
Velasquez and John and Shirley Bujnovsky.
Gary Velasquez Representing the D’Zonas were Mike and Judy
Scott and new chapter members Jim and Janet
Lamphere. A burrito dinner was provided by the D’Zonas on
Friday night and a dinner of pork tenderloins was provided the
Desert Rats on Saturday night. Everyone enjoyed an excursion
to Nally’s Desert Bar on Saturday; the Velasquez’s and the
Bujnovsky’s enjoyed a round of golf at Emerald Canyon Golf
Course on Sunday morning. A good time was had by all, with
the pledge by Gary and Mike to stage more co-rallies in the
future.

The Desert Rats do not typically stage rallies through the
summer months, as the heat in the desert southwest is
prohibitive. Our next rally is tentatively planned for late
October at a destination to be determined. <

Discovery Texans
he Discovery Texans held a rally in May at
Colorado Landing, La Grange, Tex. We
will report on this rally in the next newsletter.
We had yet another successful rally in
March at Miller Creek RV resort, south of
Johnson City, Tex. Our first night coincided
with the park’s Wednesday night dinner. They
Continued on next page...

jim Pellow
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Chapter presidents’ reports, continued
furnished a taco bar, Spanish rice, chips dipped in queso, bean
bowl, and chocolate pie ... only $4 per person ... a very
reasonable price.

The bluebonnets began to make their appearance. Many of
our members made car trips through the surrounding areas, and
to Fredericksburg in particular, for sightseeing and shopping.
We enjoyed our hosts’ (Jim and Kathy Pellow and Bill and
Elaine Holley) breakfasts and dinners Friday and Saturday,
spent time visiting, played some Jokers and Marbles and card
bingo (Kathy and Jim cleaned up!), and the men beat the
ladies at beanbag baseball. We also attended to chapter
business: had our board and general membership meetings.
Denis and Joan Matties joined our chapter since our last rally;
we look forward to their attending one of our rallies. It was
great to see Lonnie and Nell Johnson again, and we got to
welcome our new members Mike and Sandy Keliher.

Sunday included breakfast at the park for only $4 each, if
desired: Texas waffles, bacon, sausage and scrambled eggs,
biscuits and gravy, coffee and orange juice ... can't beat that!
Bill and Elaine, Jim and Kathy, and Pete and Martha
Palasota participated.

Hope to see y’all in the near future. <>
Report submitted by Elaine Holley

D'Zonas
hew — who turned up the thermostat here
; V in Arizona? Looks like a pretty warm
summer is in store for us. Can’t wait to head
north to Gillette to cool down.

The D’Zonas had one official rally this last
quarter and one unofficial event. Several of us
attended the FMA rally in Yuma and we all had
a great time. Most of the snowbirds had left
town and the rally was pretty small, but that just let us get to
visit with more folks. FMA intends to be back in Yuma next
year, as well.

A week later, the D’Zonas and Desert Rats met at
Buckskin Mountain State Park near Parker, Ariz., on the
Colorado River. We all had a great time visiting, eating, and
checking out the area. One of the highlights was traveling back
in the hills to Nally’s Desert Bar. This was a five mile trip
down a ripple-y dirt road to a saloon that is totally solar- and
propane-powered and only open a couple of days a week, and
only in the afternoon. Great burgers and fries. If you are ever
in the area, this is a neat stop, but you will need a car wash
when you get back.

We extend a welcome to our newest members, Jim and
Janet Lamphere and Greg and Barbara Watkins.

Next up for us is Showlow, Ariz. in September, and
Apache Junction in November. Hope to see many of you there.

K2

Happy trails! <

Mike Scott

Florida Discovery Sunshiners
hapter members, under the leadership of Ron Wacker,
caravanned to the FMCA rally in Perry, Ga., in March.
Despite the rain and the cold, everyone attended seminars,
enjoyed happy hours even when we had to move them inside
with 17 people, had a steak and lobster cookout, and so much

more.

At our April rally in Orange City, Fla., the
boys used some of their knowledge from Camp
Discovery and FMCA to figure out how to
make the D even better.

The Sunshiners didn’t work all the time, as
they went for breakfast at the Old Spanish
Sugar Mill Restaurant at De Leon Springs State
Park. What a way to start the day! We sat at
tables with a griddle in the middle and got to prepare our own
breakfasts. Whether we had eggs or pancakes, we cooked our
own. We all stayed busy cooking, eating, and visiting the gift
shop. Watching skydivers, taking a boat tour, touring the
Daytona Speedway, getting free samples at the Chocolate
Factory, and eating at wonderful locally-owned restaurants
were also part of this jam-packed rally.

In May, the Sunshiners headed for the NASCAR races in
Charlotte, N. C. From there, we traveled to Asheville to see
the Biltmore Mansion and toured horse farms in Lexington,
Ky. The caravan continued to the Fleetwood factory in
Decatur, Ind., and then on to Branson, Mo.

The Florida group invites all to join them as they travel
and use their D’s to see Florida and the country. <
Report submitted by Jean Hoffman

Ron Wacker

Louisiana Mudbugs

his winter and spring have been a busy time

for the Louisiana Mudbugs. It started with
a rally near Lake Charles at a facility that we
had not used before. Unfortunately, it had
rained the day before the arrival of the members
5 and good spots to hook up were hard to find. By
Fred Reid the time everyone arrived, it was difficult to get
a good spot. Attending were Fred Reid, Jerry and Glinda
Hussey, Don and Frankie Caldwell, Joe and Glenda Reed,
Keith and Carolyn Barnes, Don and Emily Burgess, new
members Joe and Sandra Mire, and special guests (former D
owners) Alfred and Betty Miller. The room where we
gathered was good and comfortable.

I'was concerned for Joe’s arriving after dark, since I knew
very little about his ability to drive a new rig, especially at
night in a strange location. As it turned out, he had driven 18-
wheelers for a living and this was like a small bus for him.
That is what I like about our club; each and every one of us has
a different background and experience that, in the end, allows
each of us to help each other with problems occurring with our
coaches.

Thursday evening’s dinner was at a small seafood
restaurant in Kinder, La., which was just a few miles from the
campgrounds. Friday’s meal was in Lake Charles at Steamboat
Bill’s. As you can see, the Mudbugs spend most of their free
time looking for different places to eat and, as usual, that is
seafood. Most of Saturday was spent preparing for some true
Louisiana cooking. Betty and Alfred made chicken and
sausage gumbo. This was the entre¢ and the pot luck side
dishes were excellent.

Continued on next page...
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Chapter presidents’ reports, continued

As Alfred prepared the gumbo for the dinner, the ladies
were cooking up a scheme of their own: hold an informal rally
in April with a crawfish boil being the main theme of the rally.
This was to be for all present and past members. This was a
new venture for our club.

Attending the informal rally were Joe and Glenda Reed,
Don and Frankie Caldwell, Keith and Carolyn Barnes, Don
and Emily Burgess, Joe and Sandra Mire, Fred Reid, Jerry
and Glinda Hussey, and guests Lee and LaNell Breithaup,
and Jan Mcllvain. The weather for the event could not have
been better.

Initially, Alfred Miller volunteered to do the crawfish
boil. He had to bow out later because of it being an election
weekend and he was a poll commissioner. We had to scurry
around and find someone else to do the cooking, since very
few of us knew the art of cooking crawfish. As it turned out,
Don Burgess was the man. Not only did he know how to
prepare the crawfish for cooking, but he had all the supplies
that go along with the chore. It started out with a trip to
Hessmer, La., to get the mudbugs fresh, as they were trapped
that morning by a friend of one of the club members. Next was
a trip to Walmart, where all of the supplies were at the front of
the store. Don bought ten boxes of salt and I thought he was
losing his mind. As it turned out, that was to “purge” the
crawfish. This took a lot of muscles, as each sack of crawfish
weighed 35 pounds and we had three sacks. After this, the
crawfish were dumped into a pot of water that was highly
seasoned and mixed with potatoes and corn.

As the weather was predicted to get bad for Saturday night
and Sunday morning, some of the members started leaving
Saturday night after the boil. A good time was had by all, and
we hope this will be just the first annual crawfish boil for the
Mudbugs, with more to follow. <

Ozarks Discovery

ur chapter rallied in Rogers, Ark., April 24-

27. Attending were Ricky and Debbie
Keen, Dave and Beth Tillery, and Wes and
Altha Toomay, with Bruce and Nancy Plumb
zooming in on Saturday via motorcycle (their D
is in pieces in their garage — generator and
several other problems). Thursday evening we
went to the Family Chicken Restaurant in Monte Ne, where we
had a good old chicken dinner like grandma used to make on
Sundays after church. We spent Friday at Crystal Bridges
Museum (we all got our culture fix), and on Saturday we went
to the famous Pea Ridge National Park where a Civil War
battle was fought. Thanks to Dave’s fishing abilities, we had
a delicious crappie fish fry Friday night. Then the Keens
smoked chickens for Saturday evening. As usual, we didn’t go

Bruce Plumb

hungry.
We’ll report on our end-of-May rally in Mountain View,
Ark., in the next newsletter. <

Report submitted by Debbie Keen
Continued on next page...

CRITTER COZY
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‘

Ozarks Discovery group rallied in Arkansas in April. Shown here,
L to R: Ricky and Debbie Keen, David and Beth Tillery, Wes
and Altha Toomay, and Bruce and Nancy Plumb.

Florida Diso(/ery Sunshiners toured a lake house. Shown returning

are Ira and Lee Minor, Betty Guthardt, Lennie and Wendy
Williams, Rich and Joan Dumont.

The D'zonas and Desert Rats had a great view of Parker Dam
(above), as well as the mighty Colorado River (below) as it wends
its way to Mexico.

"

-_-:a-- qg- =

The Mudbugs’ crawfish boil, overseen by Don Burgess, starred
one of many delicious crawfish to the delight of diners!

Midwest Discoverers at SE region rally, mistakenly identified as first
timers in April issue. We apologize for the error.

Chapter presidents’ reports, continued

Discovery California
t Discovery California, one of our goals is
to provide a complete coverage for all our

members and potential members in all regions

of California. Our rally masters and guest hosts

| are congratulated for putting together such a

" wide and far-reaching calendar on such short

notice.

All DOAI members are welcome to
attend any Discovery California event.
Event fees are $5 per rig, or $2.50 per
person, payable to chapter treasurer Shari
Shick. See page 9 for our planned events,
or check out the consolidated rally
schedule online at

2

www.discoveryowners.com. <

Phill Seaman

Discovery —_. i
California
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Review of Allled Recreation Group’s Factory Service Center

ave you ever had to deal with a reluctant RV dealer or RV shop that can never seem
to take care of warranty work or normal service jobs in a timely fashion? Does your
Discovery spend more time at the dealer waiting for repair
work than on the road? We recently discovered a place that \ p
could alleviate these concerns on the west coast: Allied -_—-:;@ha—/

=, i—

; Recreation Group Factory Service Center in Coburg, Ore. Just
Susan and Jim Sullivan north of Eugene, home of the Oregon Ducks, Coburg was

once the headquarters for Monaco; before the RV downturn, over 2,700 Monaco employees
worked in Coburg. Allied Recreation Group is the parent company of our Fleetwood Discovery. We went by with
the purpose of evaluating how the Coburg facility compared to the Fleetwood service facility in Decatur, Ind.

We spent a week in Decatur last fall, having warranty work done on our 2013 40X that we couldn’t satisfactorily
receive from our dealer at home. We were extremely pleased with the level of service we received from everyone we
encountered. We would recommend the Decatur Fleetwood facility to anyone. Our trip to Indiana and back was a
5,000-mile investment made to alleviate my frustrations with the lack of response from our dealer. So, when we found
out that Allied Recreation Group was opening a west coast facility, we wanted the opportunity to see what they had.

Our visit began with service scheduler Janet Barry. She explained
that the Monaco facility was bought by the parent company of Fleetwood
in May 2013. The service center is equipped to handle all warranty work,
regular maintenance items, or complete rebuilds, repair or upgrade needs.
They are pretty new in the conversion to service Fleetwood products, but
they have all been trained to work on our rigs. The 35,000-square-foot
facility dedicates 25,000 square feet to service. We toured nine bays, two
paint rooms, parts supply area, sewing room for awning repair, and the
waiting room. During the tour, Janet mentioned that March through
October is usually their busiest time. There is normally a six- to eight-
week lead time for service. Unlike Decatur, customers cannot be in their
coaches during service. They do have a nice, large waiting room with coffee and water. There is a variety of reading
material and a television. One can also have well-behaved pets in the waiting room.

We continued our tour with service manager Jimmy Mackin. He has a crew of twelve technicians and three
painters who also do body work. All of the staff that we spoke to had previously worked with Monaco. The
technicians and painters in Coburg have over 200 years of combined experience in motor home repair. Jimmy
commented, “Ultimately we would like to expand the facility to its original state.” Just as in Decatur, the service
personnel appear to be dedicated to doing quality work for their customers.

Parts stock is not as extensive as in Decatur due to limited storage
area and that the manufacturing headquarters is located in Indiana at the
Fleetwood facility. Because of the limited stock, service can be delayed HAVE YOU HAD YOUR
if parts are required to be shipped from Indiana. Shop foreman Erlin
Mitchell said they often save time by purchasing from local distributers. DISCOVFRY SERVICEP?
“As we get more converted, the faster we will get parts.” No matter ~ POSt your review of that service as
where one goes to have work done on their motor home, waiting for ~ @R assist to others. Go to
parts is always an issue and the staff in Coburg is dedicated to finding ~ WWW.rvservicereviews.com and
local stock, if available, to facilitate repairs. share the facts. If you are

Allied Recreation Group Factory Service Center is located at 91186~ contemplating service, check out
N. Coburg Industrial Way, Coburg, Ore. The center is open Monday  thatsite and read what others have
through Friday from 7:30am to 4:00pm and closed during lunch from to say about your potential
12-1pm. While waiting for one’s coach to be serviced, free camping is ~ Provider.
available in one of sixteen campsites, complete with water, 50 anmp e —
electric hook-ups, and an onsite sewer dump station. If the coach is just
dropped off, Coburg has secure storage onsite. Owner relations manager John Hurd said, “The facility can do
anything from regular maintenance items to complete rebuilds.”

Although we did not have any repairs or service to our rig this time, we are looking forward to stopping by to take

2

advantage of the Coburg service operation on our journeys up Interstate 5 when we visit the grandkids. <
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One Man’s Life
Oh, Poo Two!

ome of you old timers may remember my
Sstory about dropping my reading glasses
into the BigD black tank [Winter 2003-2004,
page 13]. They say lightning doesn’t strike

twice, but I’m not sure
that applies to me. .

Pete Shaffer

a new-to-us 2006 Discovery 35H this
past winter and named her BigD2.
Sharon and I purchased it from an
exceptionally nice elderly couple who
said, sadly, “We have gotten to the age where being close to
our doctors is more important than traveling in the motor
home.” I hope I never reach that age. Anyway, we struck a
deal for the coach, fully loaded with everything needed to hit
the road, including things like trash bags and every sort of
bug/ant/wasp spray you could think of. The compartments
were full. You name it and it had it.

After the paperwork was signed, and money exchanged
hands, we said our goodbyes and Sharon drove our future
toad, a Honda CRV, and I drove the coach the five hours to get
home. The next day, we started to go over BigD2 with a “fine
tooth comb.” We found a few things we didn’t want, like a
used toothbrush, and added a few things the boss just “had to
have.”

All in all, the coach was in excellent shape. There was this
slight leak in the sewage bay, so I decided to flush the tanks,
and then remove the gray and black water tank valves to be
inspected and replaced if needed.

All went as planned — sort of. I ran water through the sink
and shower drains and a hose through the flapper valve in the
toilet and watched the discharge from both the gray and black
tanks until clear water ran out. With the tanks clean, I removed
the two knife valves and inspected the blade and the gaskets,
where I found the cause of the slight water leak. There was this
small round tiny silver thing wedged in the rubber gasket. [ had
no idea what the silver thing could be, so I did what any first-
rate mechanic does when he has parts left over: I placed it into
my tool box. Then, as I looked up from my toolbox, I saw a
second water hose inlet coupling right next to the fresh water
hose inlet coupling. Thoughts and questions ran through my
head and I wondered, “What on earth could this be? Two water
inlets?”

Our last Discovery was a 1997 and I’ve noticed the
coaches are getting better. So this second garden hose inlet
coupling was exciting to me, an improvement I could
investigate. Something I could play with. Being an inquisitive
retired engineer, I hooked up a garden hose to it and “let ‘er
rip,” as they say, to see where the water went. OK, while the
water is rushing into the newly-found water inlet, let’s review
a few facts:

@® First: | found a new-to-me second water inlet coupling

@® Second: I have clean tanks. I know they’re clean since I
ran a bunch of water directly in and out of them and it was
clean.

We just purchased 4

® Third: Both of the waste tank valves are laying on the
ground, ready to be reinstalled.

@® Fourth: I am sitting on the ground right in front of the two
valve-less gray and black tank pipes.

Now I have some good news, bad news, good news, bad news,
good news to tell you about.

Good news: I found out what that second water inlet coupling
does! I’m so excited! It is a black tank flush system. I never
expected that option. Water rushes in and sprays the inside of
the black tank, really-really-really cleaning all of the “stuff”
out! Way cool!

Bad news: The black tank wasn’t as clean as I thought it was.
Stuff came out. I mean stuff really came out. When it hit the
compartment floor, it splattered all over the compartment and
my lap, which, if you remember, was conveniently placed right
in front of the open pipes. After the initial shock wore off, I
looked at my lap and I could tell what the previous owners had
for supper the last time they used the coach!

Good news: I found something in that
smelly stuff. Right on my lap was a small
plastic thing that, after rinsing it off, I
discovered was a hearing aid. Yep, the tiny
silver thing I found lodged in the knife
valve gasket was a hearing aid battery.
Now I had the complete set, hearing aid
and battery.

Bad news: When I checked the battery, it was dead, dead,
dead. I guess sitting in all of that soup, it became totally
discharged.

Good news: Searching the Internet, I found out hearing aids
are basically waterproof. I mean, that makes sense, since you
stick it in your ear, right? Yep, that thing could still work. The
problem is, I doubt I could find anyone willing to put the
odoriferous hearing aid in their ear to try it out.

I scooped up the tiny battery and the well-saturated
hearing aid in my hands and rushed into the house yelling,
“Eureka! Look what I found!” The boss was not as enthusiastic
as [ had hoped. In fact, when she learned what I had and where
it came from, all she kept repeating was, “OUT! OUT! OUT!”
and pointing toward the door. Next large problem was my
clothing. She wanted me to strip outside and hose myself down
before I came into the house! Gee, you would think changing
all of those poopy diapers a long time ago would still count for
something, wouldn’t you?

Now I need to figure out what to do with my saturated
hearing aid. Maybe sell it on eBay? I could bundle the hearing
aid with my reading glasses and sell all for “one money,” as
they say. What do you think? <
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Polk's top 5 motor home driving tips to avoid RV insurance claims

rime camping season is here and that

translates into hitting the road and
logging some miles in our motor homes
this summer. Driving a motor home is not
that difficult, but if you’re used to driving
an average-size automobile, there are a
few driving tips and techniques to keep in
mind.

My RV insurance company has informed me of the
causes of the most common insurance claims for RVs.
The claims relate to: hitting concrete islands at gas
pumps, hitting obstacles when making right turns, hitting
overhead obstructions, backing the RV into something,
and sideswipe damage to the RV.

If you think about it, all of these incidents are caused
by the length, width or height of the RV,
because it is longer, wider and taller than
what you are accustomed to.

Here are my top five (yes, I'm
straying from my typical top seven) RV
driving tips and hints on how to avoid
becoming an RV insurance statistic.

Mark Polk

1. Accidents at the fuel pump

When it’s time to refuel, look for an exit
where there are several gas stations available. This gives
you a better selection for finding one that is easy to
navigate in and out of.

The two most common incidents at the pump are
when you turn into or away from a concrete island or
pole at the gas station. If you are turning away from the
pole, tail swing is the culprit. If you are turning toward
the pole, your pivot point is the culprit. Tail swing is
when you turn the RV in one direction, and the rear of
the RV swings out in the opposite direction. Depending
on the motor home, tail swing can be more than 30
inches.

The pivot point of the RV is the center of the rear
axle. If you turn in the direction of an object before the
pivot point reaches the object, you will hit it. If you turn
in the direction of an object after the pivot point reaches
the object, you will clear it.

2. Right turns
Making right turns made the list of top RV insurance
claims for the same reason as gas stations. When you
make a right turn in your motor home, you need to drive
out farther than you are accustomed to before you start
into the turn. If you start to make a right turn too early,
before your pivot point clears an object, it can result in
hitting an object or driving over a curb.

When you make a right turn, tail swing applies, too.
If you are too close to an object on the opposite side of

the direction you are turning in, your tail swing can hit
the object.

3. Height of motor homes

When you drive an automobile, height is not a concern.
An average-size vehicle can drive through or under any
bridge, tunnel, overpass or fast-food drive-thru that you
encounter.

When driving a motor home, always be aware of
heights. It’s not uncommon for RVs to exceed 12 or
more feet in height. When traveling on back roads, an
overpass that you can easily clear in an automobile can
result in serious damage to your motor home.

I recommend writing the height of the motor home
and posting it where it is easy to see as a constant

reminder.

4. Backing the motor home

Backing an automobile is easy because
it’s small and you can look over your
shoulder and see where you’re going.
This is not true with a motor home. It’s
larger, you cannot just look over your
shoulder, and it requires practice to
become proficient.

For starters, you should always try to avoid backing
from your right side. This is your blind side. It is much
easier to back from your left. The best method for
backing is to have a spotter guide you. You need to be
able to communicate using hand signals or radios.

The spotter needs to be positioned where they can be
seen in your mirror. This means the spotter may need to
move as you turn and back. You should always be able
to see each other’s faces during the backing maneuver. If
something doesn’t look right, stop, get out and look.

If you need to back the motor home without
assistance, walk the area first. Establish pre-determined
stop points, and then stop, get out and check when you
reach each pre-determined point. Repeat this process as
many times as necessary

Before you start backing, tap your horn to warn
people around you. Always be on the lookout for small
children and pets.

5. Roof and sideswipe damage
This is a big one. It goes back to driving a smaller
automobile, again. In a car, you don’t need to be
concerned with tree branches and other overhead
obstacles, or with sideswiping a roof overhang or with
hitting a mirror on a bridge.
Always keep in mind that a motor home is wider and
taller than an automobile. When you add mirrors and
Continued on next page...
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Five motor home driving tips, cont.
awnings to the equation, it’s even wider. And with items
like roof-mounted air conditioners and antennas, it’s
taller, too.

When you arrive at the campground, get out and look
before attempting to park the unit on the site. Tree
branches and other overhead obstacles easily can damage
the roof and sides of the RV.

The folks at the insurance company didn’t talk about
claim numbers 6 and 7, but I bet they can be grouped into
categories like RV awning and step damage, and tire
blowout-related damage. These types of claims can be
avoided by performing simple preventive maintenance
and pre-trip checks on your motor home prior to heading
out on your next RV adventure.

This was a crash course on RV driving, but it should
help when it comes to avoiding the top RV insurance
claims.

Travel safe this summer, and have fun. <&

© 2012 Reprinted with permission. RV expert Mark Polk owns
RV Education 101, a North Carolina-based company that produces
and sells educational videos, DVDs and ebooks on how to use RVs.
Mark has more than 30 years of experience in RV maintenance.
He retired from the U.S. Army in 1996 as a chief warrant officer
three, specializing in wheeled and track vehicle fleet maintenance
operations. He and his wife, Dawn, started RV Education 101 in
1999. They travel with their two sons in a 35-foot class A motor
home.

Overheard on our two-way
radios as we watched a
big diesel pusher backing
into a campsite:

Her: "....left."”
Him: “"Remember to push
the talk button first, and
then talk, dear.”
Her: “...am! Left, left, left.”
Him: “"Remember to push the talk button and count
to one second before you say anything, dear.”
Her: “...am! You better turn....or you will hit...."”
Him: “Push the button first and hold it as you talk.
Which left do you want me to turn? My left or your
left?”
Her: “....t be a smart as....no, no, not that
left....mean right, right, watch ou....!”
Him: "OK, I've stopped. Now tell me which way to
turn.”
Her: “That way, turn that way!”
Him: "I can't see you. Where are you?”
Her: "...am next to the door. I thought you could
hear me better if I was closer to you.”

Pete and Sharon in BigD2, 2014

RV tire safety

f you want to avoid blowouts, you need to
Iensure you always have enough air in your
tires. If you start your day low on inflation,
your tire will run hotter than
desired and this will accelerate
the rubber degradation. With
enough degradation, your tire
will lose strength and this might lead to a =
failure.

You need to do two things to help avoid
this problem. First, you need to have at least the
minimum inflation needed at the start of every trip. Second,
you should monitor your inflation so you receive a warning if
you have a puncture, cut or valve leak. This means having a
tire pressure monitoring system (TPMS).

Let’s address the minimum cold inflation level needed.

Some people get different opinions on what inflation to
use based on the idea that what others inflate their tires to is
what they should use. Sometimes they depend on what the

Roger Marble

How to avoid a tire blowout and calculate your needed cold tire inflation

salesman at the RV store says and sometimes they depend on
their brother-in-law. Well, my job as a tire engineer is to give
you the facts on tire loading and how to confirm you have at
least the minimum needed tire inflation for your
motor home.

It is very desirable to know the actual loads on
each corner of your RV, as your loading is never
'~ exactly balanced side to side. Now I know that it is
not easy to get your actual corner loads. While some
have used RVSEF and others have found truck
scales where they can do the multiple weights
needed to complete the worksheet at
www.bridgestonetrucktires.com/us_eng/rv/index.asp, a good
portion can only get their total axle loads at a CAT scale.

The goal of this article is to walk you through the process
of what to do if you can only get axle loads. You can use this
until you learn your real corner loads. [Editor’s note: see
Roger’s article on corner loads in the April 2014 Discovery
Express, page 15.] Continued on next page...
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RV tire safety, continued

Let’s look at a sample problem: Suppose your coach has
a tag axle. You have received a variety of suggestions for tire
inflation around the campfire, but you want to know the facts.
Well, here’s what to do:

1. You should have a tire placard or spec sheet posted on the
wall of your RV. It shows the suggested inflation based on
what the manufacturer thinks you will be carrying. Use this ‘til
you get on a scale.

2. With your RV fully loaded with the fuel, food, clothes,
people, toys (and even your bowling ball collection, if you
normally carry that around), get on a truck scale to learn what
your axle weights actually are.

3. Assume you have some imbalance, so calculate that one side
of each axle is loaded to 55 percent of the total.

Example for reading Michelin’s Load & Inflation Tables
brochure (www.michelinrvtires.com/michelinrv/tires-
retreads/load-inflation-tables.jsp): The “dual” loads shown are
for the two tires. You can confirm this by reading the sidewall
of your tires. Other companies give individual tire capacities
when in single (front or tag) or dual (drive) application.

Let’s assume your front axle gave you 8,910 Ibs., so 55
percent of that is 4,900.5 and rounding up, we would want
the minimum inflation needed to carry 4,901 1bs. According to
MI chart, that would be 4,975, which gives 100psi as your
minimum cold tire inflation. Add your Spsi margin and you
know you need to set the fronts to at least 105psi when “cold.”

Moving to your rear duals, with a scale reading of 15,010
Ibs., we would find 55 percent of that is 8,255.5 or 8,256 1bs.
for the two tires on the heavier side of the RV. Looking at the
MI chart, we find 8,410 as the load number which indicates
90psi; add the 5psi margin and we have 95psi.

Tag axle
Assume you have the axle loading set so the scale reads 7,560
Ibs.. Fifty-five percent of that is 4,158, and looking at the chart
we see 80psi. Adding the Spsi margin, you now know you need
85psi cold in the tag tires.

Remember, all tires on each axle should have the same
cold inflation. Cold inflation means not having been driven on
more than two miles in the previous two hours and not being
in any sunlight in the last two hours.

Hope this helps. <

© Roger Marble, 2013. Reprinted with permission. Before retiring,
Roger Marble spent 40 years in the tire industry, working for a
major manufacturer developing tires for applications in North,
Central, and South America. During his career, he worked on many
kinds of tires — heavy truck, passenger, light truck and Indy-car
types. Roger’s blog, "RV Tire Safety with Roger Marble,” is a top-
notch informative posting found at www.rvtiresafety.com. You can
sign up to receive his blog postings right in your email inbox at no
charge. The website carries all his previous blog postings which
make very interesting reading to anyone concerned with the tires
on their RV, car, truck, or trailer.

Enwronmen’rolly friendly RVing

still be conscious about the environment
around you? YES!

To the non-RVing onlooker, though,
traveling by RV equates to a gas-guzzling
behemoth that is destroying the environment.
The stereotype is, RVs and the people who use
them are reckless, self-serving individuals with
no regard for the carbon footprint they leave behind.

The biggest culprits related to energy consumption and
environmental concerns are, of course, the fossil fuels burned
getting from point A to point B in our RVs. But when
compared to air travel, RVs — even at 7 to 10 miles per gallon
— are the better choice environmentally.

In an edition of the weekly periodical, The Nation, an article
stated the levels of carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gases
released by jets during air travel are around 270 percent greater
than those of average emissions caused by driving the same
distance. George Monbiot, the author, went on to say that this
makes air travel “one of the most destructive things we can
do.”

At the last several RV and auto shows I have attended, it
was evident that innovative RV and automobile manufacturers

Can you drive a 35-foot motor home and

Mark Polk

Seven ways to reduce RV fuel consumption

are designing green RVs, smaller and lighter RVs, and engines
that run on alternative fuels. In addition, there are ways the
energy-conscious RVer can improve the amount of energy
consumed while driving down the highway.

Seven ways to improve RV fuel economy

For starters, we can slow down. Speeding and rapid
acceleration reduces fuel economy from 5 to 33 percent,
depending on your individual driving habits. Here are seven
other simple ways to lower your fuel consumption:

@ Check and adjust the tire pressure to the proper pressure.
This can increase fuel economy by 3 percent. It can also
prevent premature tire wear and failures or blowouts caused
by over-inflated or under-inflated tires. Tires can look
normal when they are seriously under-inflated.

@ Use a clean air filter. It’s simple, but can improve your fuel
economy by up to 10 percent.

® Use overdrive whenever you can. It will save fuel by
decreasing the engine speed.
Continued on next page...
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Environmentally friendly RVing, continued

® Use the cruise control whenever possible. This saves fuel
because it keeps the vehicle at a constant speed rather than
variable speeds. Note: This applies when you are driving
on a relatively flat surface.

® Keep the RV tuned up and in top running condition. A
poorly tuned engine can lower fuel economy by 10 to 20
percent.

® Poor emissions and/or a faulty oxygen sensor can cause a
40-percent reduction in fuel economy. Can you believe
that -- a 40-percent reduction!

@ Added weight, which you don’t need, reduces fuel
economy significantly. We’re all guilty of this one.

Water consumption: house vs. RV
After arriving at your destination, the amount of energy
consumed by a motor home is far less than that of your home.
By design, the RV is an environmentally friendly house. You
have water-saving devices such as a 6- or 10-gallon water
heater as compared to a 40- or 100-gallon water heater tank in
your home. There is a water-saving toilet,
and you aren’t watering the lawn or using the
dishwasher when you’re RVing.

According to the American Water
Works Association, the average U.S.
residence uses about 110 gallons of water a
day. I would venture to say that when we use
our RV, as a family, we probably use less
than 40 gallons of water a day.

In addition to the built-in water-saving
features of an RV, there are many other ways we can lower the
amount of water we use. Here are a few ideas touted by the
University of Georgia Cooperative Extension Service:

—  When brushing your teeth, don't let the water keep
running. Instead, half fill a glass and use that water to wet
your brush and rinse your mouth.

—  When washing your hands or shaving, do not let the water

run. Fill the basin and dip your hands or razor, as needed.

Turn off the shower while shampooing your hair.

Teach children water-saving techniques.

Take short showers, not baths. Limit showers to five

minutes or less.

— Install flow restrictors on individual water fixtures like
shower heads and faucets. They automatically reduce flow
and aerate the water.

i

Electricity use: home vs. motor home

On the electric side of energy consumption, your RV uses less
than your home, too, even when the RV is plugged in to a
campground electrical service. It’s more efficient to heat and
cool the RV, simply because of the amount of space we are
heating and/or cooling, as compared to our homes. Another
reason is your RV has many devices that operate on 12-volt
DC power, that at home would require 120-volt AC power to

operate.

If your house uses LP-gas as an energy source for heat,
cooking, and heating water, your home on wheels will use
much less propane to do the same thing.

Renewable energy source: solar power

If you are really interested in reducing the carbon footprint left
behind in your RV, and going green, you can start by looking
at renewable energy sources. America depends on fossil fuels
such as oil, natural gas and coal for everything we do. Fossil
fuels are not renewable energy sources and cause pollution
whenever they are burned.

Renewable energy, unlike fossil fuels, can never be used
up and does not cause pollution.

For RVers the most logical renewable energy source
comes by the way of the sun. Solar energy is produced by the
sun’s rays. By using solar panels, batteries and inverters, we
have a way to harness this renewable energy for use in our RV.
Solar energy is clean energy that never can be used up, doesn’t
pollute and is almost always available at no charge.

Basically, a typical solar-power system for an RV would
consist of solar panels, batteries, some type of charge controller

and an inverter. The solar panels capture the
sun’s energy and produce direct current, or
DC power. This captured power is stored in
the RV’s auxiliary batteries. A charge
controller makes sure the RV batteries are
- fully charged, but not overcharged. The
power inverter converts the DC power stored
in the batteries to alternating current, or AC
power, to be used by the RV’s appliances.
Many of the inverters found in RVs
today are inverter/chargers. This means they are inverters,
battery chargers and a transfer switch all in one.

Yes, it is possible

As I stated earlier, it is possible to drive a 35-foot motor home
and still be conscious about the environment. We as a country,
and even more so as RVers, can and should protect the
environment and leave it in as good of, if not better, condition
than we found it. We can all do our part, in some way, to be
good stewards of the land we enjoy so much.

One of my wishes is for my children’s children, and their
future generations, to visit some of the same spectacular places
we have visited in our RV; and when they do, to see it the same
way it was when we first saw it. <

© 2012 Reprinted with permission. RV expert Mark Polk owns
RV Education 101, a North Carolina-based company that produces
and sells educational videos, DVDs and ebooks on how to use RVs.
Mark has more than 30 years of experience in RV maintenance.
He retired from the U.S. Army in 1996 as a chief warrant officer
three, specializing in wheeled and track vehicle fleet maintenance
operations. He and his wife, Dawn, started RV Education 101 in
1999. They travel with their two sons in a 35-foot class A motor
home.
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Free classified advertising

Detailed information about these sale items (including photos) may be found at www.discoveryowners.

com/classifieds.htm.

Discoverys FOR SALE

1999 37V: 275hp Cummins (9-10 mpg), many mods, all maint. recs.
John Veach; 863.697.9660; ke4dd@att.net ............. $35,000

2002 37U: 54k mi, clean, with Roadmaster Blackhawk tow package.
Sam Hatcher; 850. 387.0105; samhatcher@cs.com . . . . .. $49,950

2002 38P: Low miles, mint condition, always garaged. Ray Martin;
513.800.7784; franraymartin@cinci.rr.com . ... ........ $68,500

2003 35M: 41k mi, new roof/tires/batts/HDTV, all maint. Diane
Symms; 206.369.2133; dianes@lombardisitalian.com ... $59,750

2004 39J: 60k mi, 6 new tires/batts, clean. Ray Wittschen; 609.408.
9320; vetdream@comcast.net ...................... $65,000

2004 39S: 43k mi, no pets/smoke, excellent condition, front bra. Max
Beidler; 731.431.3126; maxbeidler@charter.net ... ..... $89,999

2007 40X: New roof/radials; no pets/smoke; transferable maint. plan.
Herman Jones; 703.909.3998; hhjonesl @hotmmail.com $116,900

2009 40G: 42k mi, four HDT Vs, no smoke/pets, ext. warr. Ed Ripper;
910.540.9021; eds767@yahoo.com ................. $133,000

2009 40X: 33k mi, always garaged, no smoke/pets, mint condition,
Steve VanErmen; 616.485.9072; steve@hexarmor.com . $139,999

RV-related items FOR SALE

Brake Buddy Digital Classic w/carry case, used twice. Dennis
Potten; 217.369.8267; dfpotten@mac.com ........ $450 + shpg.

Falcon 2 tow bar, 6000# cap, w/safety cables. Robert Martin;
936.559.0301; rbmartiniv@gmail.com . ........... $250 + shpg.

Front bra for 2008 D, never used. Jim Sullivan; 408.623.4701;
ssul5213@aol.com . ........ ... ... ... $100 + shpg.

Rear wheel cover: 2001 D, 47%4" wide, 31%&" high. Robert Wilkins;
419.753.2502; nkvet@yahoo.com ............... $200 + shpg.

Roadmaster Guardian rock guard, five years old. Robert Martin;
936.559.0301; rbmartiniv@gmail.com............ $200 + shpg.

Membership sponsors

DOALI is grateful to these organizations for supporting our club by paying for a year’s membership for each purchaser

of a new or used Discovery motor home:

Lazydays
Ceeeaaeeaa.......800.500.5299
ceeeee..... Www.lazydays.com

PPL Motor Homes
ciieaieaaeea.....800.755.4775
.. ... www.pplmotorhomes.com

RV World
ceeeaaeeaeea.....800.762.7448
e ve ... WwWw.rvworldyuma.com

Tom Raper RVs
ceeeaaeeaae......800.727.3778
c ... WWW.tOMraper.com

Sponsorship details are available from DOAI Membership Director Portia Williams at 888.594.6818 or

doaimembership@discoveryowners.com.
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DOAI 2014 National Rally
Roundup the D’s in Wyoming

August 26-30, 2014 (Depart August 31)
CAM-PLEX, 1635 Reata Drive, Gillette, Wyoming
Latitude 44.278877 — Longitude -105.443306

REGISTRATION FORM
Enter information as you want it to appear on your rally name badge

Pilot’s Last Name First Name

Co-Pilot’s Last Name First Name

Street City, State/Prov., ZIP+4/Postal Code

Home Phone Cell Phone/s

Email/s

Emergency Contact/s Emergency Phone/s

DOAI # DOALI Region Chapter to be parked with

Need handicap parking? D Yes D No First national rally? I:l Yes I:l No

Guest/s Name, City, State

REGISTRATION:
$350.00 per coach with two adults (August 26 through30) ............ ... ... ... ... .. ..... $
$275.00 per coach with one adult (August 26 through30) ........ ... ... .. .. ... ... ....... $
$75.00 each additional person/child (August 26 through 30) X person/s= ................ $
$28.00 pre-rally (up to two nights beginning August 24) x  night/s= .................... $

Arrival date
28.00 post-rally (up to three nights beginning August 31) X nights= .................... $
Departure date

$20.00 DOAI membership (if not already a DOAI member) ............... ... ... ... ..... $

OPTIONAL GOLF AND TOURS:
Wed., Aug. 27 — Golf Tournament (includes golfcart) ............... $55.00 x __ person/s= $
Wed., Aug. 27 — Durham Bison Ranch Tour (includes transp.) ........ $30.00 x _ person/s= $

Thurs., Aug. 28 — Deadwood and Devils Tower Tour (includes transp.) .. $45.00 x __ person/s=  $

MAKE CHECK PAYABLETO DOAIL ... . .. . ... Total $

MAIL CHECKAND REGISTRATION FORMTO:
Nina Soltwedel, Registrar, 4736 Harwich St, Boulder CO 80301-4217

Questions? Contact Nina Soltwedel; 303.570.2736; rallyregistrar@discoveryowners.com or
Bob Williams, Rally Master; 435.817.3172; rallymaster@discoveryowners.com
REGISTRATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY MONDAY, AUGUST 4, 2014
Full refund cancellation may be made up to Aug. 4, 2014 — AFTER AUGUST 4 - NO REFUND
=» = = KEEP A COPY FOR YOUR RECORDS ¢ ¢ ¢

You will receive a confirmation of your registration via email.



Discovery Owners Association, Inc.
PORTIA WILLIAMS, MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR

PO BOX 95

ST. GEORGE UT 84771-0095

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

ARE YOUR DUES DUE?
Please renew now!

exchange among all members.

Membership classifications:

new members) for five years.

only): $20 per year, or $75 for five years.

Last Name First

Questions? Call DOAI Membership Director toll-free 888.594.6818

Business Name, if joining as Commercial Member

Spouse/Partner Name

Discovery Owners Association, Inc. Membership Application

Discovery Owners Association, Inc. is a non-profit organization, established to foster social opportunities and information

Regular - a private individual owning a Discovery motor home. Dues (payable in U.S. funds only): $20 for the first year
(includes one-time $4 administrative fee); $16 for one-year renewal; $45 ($49 new members) for three years; $75 ($79

Commercial - Discovery dealer, RV campground/resort, or an RV-related for-profit business. Dues (payable in U.S. funds

Mail the form below with your check payable to Discovery Owners Association, Inc. to: Portia Williams, Membership
Director, PO Box 95, St. George UT 84771-0095. You may also join/renew online at www.discoveryowners.com

Address

City, State/Prov., ZIP+4/Postal Code

Home Telephone

Email Address (check box on right for electronic newsletter)

Cell Telephone

Discovery Year/Model, if joining as Regular Member

Who recommended DOAI membership to you?

Check enclosed for$ _ representing (check one):

(1 One year

[ Three years

[ Five years
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